SPWG Report to ROS

March 10, 2003

The SPWG last met February 27th & 28th 

Doug Evans announced that members would receive Pass 2 from him by March 7th. Members agreed to have any changes back to Doug by March 14th . Doug was confident that the finished 2003 database could be posted by March 21st.

Discussion was held about manipulation of data and the conversions between the two most popular short circuit software packages. AEP suggested that members might double check their transformer data since they had had problems converting between certain versions of the short circuit software.

Doug introduced Woody Rickerson. He will be taking over a portion or all of Doug’s SPWG duties.

Doug announced some concern about fault performance of wind generators and sent members a technical paper concerned with wind generator behavior under fault conditions. Members with system fault duties significantly affected by wind generation were urged to further investigate the effects. 

Doug asked for discussion on the responsibility of informing ERCOT when a Special Protective Scheme (SPS) will be put in service. Members agreed that while the SPWG reviews proposed and existing SPS as per the ERCOT Guides, the procedures for submitting SPS data and schedules do not include the SPWG. Members agreed that the Guides need modification but that it is not an SPWG issue.

Doug asked for a short list of double contingencies from members so they could be added to the  tie line voltage angle study. Doug sent the single contingency study to members in December. The contingences should be to Doug by March 21st. Members must also specify which case to apply the contingency.

Mark Henry discussed the past year’s compliance performance relating to system protection. He reminded members to maintain the necessary data and to have data available upon request. He discussed new NERC directives that would most likely call for more review of existing guides. Requirements on the handling of 345kV fault data and fault records was discussed. It is the SPWG collective opinion that the Operating Guide wording concerned with the DFRs is adequate.

Members continued discussion on the relay misoperation report summary. Members decided that in the interest of simplicity and ease of appending the data, the summary would remain in spreadsheet form, delaying its incorporation into an ACCESS database. Summary report construction issues members voted for included the inclusion of the equipment manufacturer, inclusion of the data owner,  addition of  “Loss of Control Power” and “CT Saturation” to Misoperation Causes, and addition of a field to include geographically widespread external influences such as a weather condition or insulator contamination.

The next meeting location is Brownsville, hosted by Public Utilities Board on July 24th and 25th. 

